






Frugal, self-sufficient, realistic (perhaps even 

pessimistic) and, most of all, conservative – 

these are certainly not adjectives traditionally 

lavished on young men and women in the first 

flushes of young adulthood. 

Yet, in the second decade of the 21st century, 

we appear to be witnessing the emergence of 

a new kind of twentysomething – one who has 

been on the receiving end of around five years 

of economic misery. 

This Generation Austerity report suggests 

today’s young adults are cautiously aware of 

the limitations of the welfare state, suspicious 

of economic migration and determined to get 

on the housing market. They seem to reject the 

buy-now-pay-later culture of the Baby Boomers 

and want to see a return to traditional financial 

services.

As some of our experts say, who can blame 

Generation Austerity for its social and 

economic conservatism? After spending the 

first years of their adult lives seeing a continual 

trimming of the public fat, they are bound to be 

less care-free, more concerned.

Yet, there is a powerful ray of sunshine in all 

this gloom. If our young adults are more aware 

of the need to save and plan, if they are more 

suspicious of the boom and bust that led us 

to a near catastrophic downturn, then we will 

surely be in safer hands as they grow older and 

take positions of power as the next generation 

of young adults emerges.
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Methodology
2,042 UK adults were surveyed by ICM between 24 and 26 May 2013. 
Contents of this report are based on a nationally representative sample of 335 
young people in the UK aged between 20 and 29.

About MRM
MRM is an award-winning communications 
consultancy specialising in the financial services 
sector. With headquarters in Covent Garden, 
London, our clients include some of the most 
respected brands operating in and around the 
financial services sector.
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Vivi Friedgut,  
Blackbullion
Vivi Friedgut is the Founder of 
Blackbullion, empowering people 
with the skills to master their money. 
With a career background in the 
private banking industry, Vivi has 
experience managing the financial 
assets of extraordinarily wealthy 
individuals – but now brings that 
personal finance expertise to benefit 
people in schools, universities, 
corporates and the public sector.

Tim May,  
Chief Executive of the Wealth 
Management Association
Tim joined the Wealth Management 
Association as Chief Executive in 
November 2010, having been a co-
opted board member for 11 years. 
Tim began his career as a teacher 
in 1976 and in 1979 began a career 
in the City with Chemical Bank. This 
was followed by seven years with 
Citicorp on the Retail Banking side 
and spanned activities in Systems, 
Personnel and Operations, with 
a final role as Chief of Staff at the 
Stockbroker Scrimgeour Vickers 
Asset Management.

George Littlejohn, 
Senior Adviser, the Chartered 
Institute of Securities and 
Investments (CISI) 
George Littlejohn qualified as 
a chartered accountant with 
Pricewaterhouse Coopers in 
London before becoming a 
journalist with The Economist. 
He is Senior Adviser to the 
Chartered Institute for Securities 
& Investment (CISI), the leading 
global professional body in the 
investment field, focusing on its 
London continuing professional 
development programme and on 
new financial clusters round the 
world, notably in Moscow. He also 
advises the Institute and others on 
the development of conferences 
and seminars.
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